
































































 
President JTDA. .

Email: 
Website: http://www.jerseytaxidriversassociation.co.

Deputy Eddie Noel,
Minister for Transport and Technical Services,
South Hill Offices,
St Helier
JE4 8UY                                                                      10th  October 2015 

Dear Minister,

Now that the Taxi-cab Industry has received the bombshell of a review
that has taken many years and so far £134,000 of tax payers money to
produce.
You have stated in the media that the consultation is over and that the
industry has had time to put forward its views and that this is now a done
deal.

Myself,  our  members  and  others  in  the  industry,  both  Taxi  and  cab
drivers alike would strongly challenge this statement and counter that
much  of  what  you  are  proposing  was  never  put  to  us  during  the
consultation process and the reason why we are seeing such a backlash
to these proposals.

In  the  review  carried  out  for  TTS  by  the  UK  passenger  transport
specialists TAS Partnership Limited,   (specialists  in trains,  buses and
coaches),  one of the overriding statements that they make is “ the taxi
service in Jersey is not in crisis. It generally offers a reasonable
service to the public”.

I would now state that through some of these radical and unnecessary
proposals  you  have  effectively  placed  our  industry  into  a  crisis,  with
many  involved,   including  their  extended  families,  seriously  worried
about their futures. You have always stated publicly that you were very



concerned and mindful of the effect any radical changes would have on
those working in the industry.

I will state that you Minister, your predecessors, TTS Officers and the
DVS, past and present, are well aware of where the main problems are
and  that  much  of  this  could  have  been  sorted  out  around  a  table
involving the main players from both sides Public Rank and Private Hire.
This could have been achieved without calling in these so called experts
and costing the tax payer £134,000 to date. Furthermore we feel that the
blame for much of the public confusion in Jersey must lie mainly with
your predecessors. TTS, Public Services and the DVS past and present.

Incidentally the two tier system of Public Rank and Private Hire is still the
normal  practice  in  all 374  council  authorities  throughout  the  UK,
including Scotland. The rules in these places are enforced with serious
consequences for those who do not abide by them. 

A reminder here that the Taxi-cab industry costs the tax payer nothing,
we are mostly self employed, ultimately a privatised entity and it is only
the user who pays. Furthermore you as the Transport Minister already
has control of our (Public Rank) fares.

Somewhere along the way you, your predecessors and advisers appear
to have lost the focus that this review of the Taxi and Cab industry was
part of the overall  Strategic Transport Policy 2010. This States Policy
was aimed at reducing the Island;s carbon footprint by at least 15% by
2015, a target which has failed miserably.

We now have our Transport Minister insisting that all 150 Public Rank
Taxis  should  be wheel  chair  accessible,  a  subject  which we know is
particularly close to the Minister's heart. You are suggesting that drivers
who  have  recently  invested  in  new  vehicles,  including  eco  friendly
hybrids,  should  buy second hand wheel  chair  vehicles  that  could  be
sourced from the UK at around £14,000.

What about the local economy, the local garages and support, what eco
friendly wheel chair vehicle can I purchase for £14,000 ?, it would more
than likely be a high mileage diesel. Is the Minister and his advisers not
aware that currently there are 34 UK councils looking at banning diesel
vehicles from their town/city centres.

If  the Minster feels that there is such a demand to insist that all  150
Public  Rank Taxis  be  wheel  chair  accessible,  then why does he  not
propose an offer to any current PSV licence holder, a specialist licence



to provide a dedicated wheel chair taxi service. Surely having 3 or 4 of
these specialist taxi-cabs, plus retaining a percentage (as we currently
have 15% wheel chair) on the rank, plus the same percentage in the
Private Hire (currently not obliged to have a single wheel chair vehicle),
would solve the problem.

Surely a fairly reasonable solution to a perceived problem and highlights
that  when  the  existing  industry  is  properly  engaged  in  the  decision
process and not  ignored as the Minister  is  also continuing to do so,
especially  when  a  lot  of  the  older  and  disabled  people  and  the
businessman do not want to be transported in a wheel chair taxi.

The wheel chair section of this Taxi- cab Industry review is in danger of
over shadowing some of  the other important  and equally nonsensical
and badly thought through proposals. “ Taxi drivers will no longer be able
to take a phone call booking”,  what possible reason would the Minister
want or even be able to enforce this idea. Personally, and haven driven
a taxi for many years and like many of my colleagues, I have a circle of
people, including family and friends who phone me from time to time and
providing that I am not busy with clearing the rank, I will pick them up.
The  Minister  is  now  stating  that  they  would  have  to  go  through  a
“Booking entity” which I am going to have to pay to provide, what utter
nonsense.

Then and to make it  clearer for  the public,  he wants to introduce an
optional “Booking fee”, that must be stated at the time of booking.
I put a question to the Minister at the recent meeting when he first rolled
out these proposals, what happens if the person booking the Taxi-cab is
not the person who is actually the passenger, as at a restaurant or hotel
for example.

Scenario  :   The  taxi-cab  arrives  and  takes  the  passenger  to  their
destination,  fare on the meter £10 and then the driver asks for  a £2
booking fee. “ We were not told about a booking fee”, says the now irate
passenger  and  now  you  have  introduced  frustration,  confusion  and
anger from both parties, passenger and driver,  what about if this was a
visitor to Jersey, what impression will that leave.  The Minister's reply to
me was that eventually everyone will have a smart phone to book the
taxi themselves.  So look out public the Minister is now suggesting that
you must all buy a smart phone.

We have pointed out so many times to the Minister, who has actually
seen for himself, that a lot of the time we struggle to access the limited
amount of space on our ranks. We are the same as many businesses in



Jersey where we sit around for long periods waiting for planes to land,
boats to dock and large numbers of the public exiting the pubs and clubs
on a Friday and Saturday night. The amount of work is simply not there
any more and yet he is suggesting that Private Hire should be allowed to
sit on the ranks, providing they purchase a wheel chair vehicle.
This is a further erosion of our limited work which will seriously effect our
livelihoods and a further erosion of the phone service that the Private
Hire are there to cover. The Private Hire companies are there to provide
a valuable service, which most of the proper established companies do
so.  A huge amount of their daily work is providing account work for the
Finance Industry, so vital to the Island, this has to be administered and
importantly someone has to bank roll this service, what work you do this
month you get paid for at the end of next month.
There is a cost to providing these services which we, the Public Rank do
not have and so we can offer the  street rank service, where people
come to us.  If the Minister feels that the amount being charged by the
Private  Hire  section  of  the  Industry  is  excessive,  then  he  should  be
talking to those involved to see if their charges and fares are justifiable.

I could go on and on about these ridiculous proposals which were so
unnecessary and that many of the perceived problems, suggestions and
ideas could have been thrashed out with all side of the Industry around
the table without costing the tax payer thousands of pounds.

These  proposals  have  been  badly  thought  through  and  are
discriminatory in so many ways, they are not going to achieve clarity for
the passenger, are not considering the Strategic Transport Policy 2010,
could  be  in  breach  of  health  and  safety,  are  against  the  European
Parliament directives on wheel chair taxis and UK legislation and best
practice and so much more.

The Minister has brought forward a set of proposals which are a mess
and must not only be rejected by the industry but seriously bring into
question his ability to be the Minister for Transport in the first place.

President JTDA 

cc. States Members
      Local Media.
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